
PENYRHEOL COMPREHENSIVE SCHOOL 
 

School Pupil Development Grant Statement 
 

The Pupil Development Grant (PDG) is allocated to schools with pupils who come from low-
income families and are currently known to be eligible for free school meals (eFSM).  
 
Schools are expected to make the best use of this funding to implement sustainable 
strategies that will help bring about lasting improvements for learners eligible for free school 
meals. 
 
As a school we have agreed the following three steps:  
 

1. to identify the target group of pupils, its characteristics and needs  
2. to plan interventions which make the most effective use of resources  
3. to monitor and evaluate the impact of resources. 

 
In 2021-22 Penyrheol Comprehensive School was provided with an estimated PDG 
allocation of £173,650. This represents an additional £859.65 for each of 202 eFSM pupils.   
 
The school’s plan to improve the educational achievement of eFSM pupils is included within 
the overall School Improvement Plan and is agreed and monitored by Swansea Local 
Authority and, regionally, by ERW. The aims are to promote progress and remove barriers 
to learning for students eligible for this funding. 
 
We have used the funding available to: 

 
• implement and use data tracking systems to identify learners’ needs, target 

interventions and monitor impact. 
• provide additional academic and social support through employing Pastoral Support 

Officers for each year group in school. These staff are involved on a daily basis with 
supporting the needs of learners e.g. through mentoring, making contact with parents 
etc.  

• enhance teaching and learning by providing Literacy and Numeracy Catch-Up 
programmes of support for target pupils who have fallen behind their peers. 

• improve pupils’ reading skills by providing intensive reading catch-up before or after 
school for target pupils. 

• improve attendance of the target group through employing an Attendance Officer with 
a particular focus on e-FSM learners.  

• work in partnership with other schools, the community and other organisations to 
develop our understanding and expertise around eFSM learners. 

• develop capacity and good practice across the school in relation to eFSM learners. 
• support learners and their families by providing financial support, where needed, for 

educational resources and activities e.g. purchasing GCSE revision guides, paying for 
transport for school visits, subsidising music tuition, buying uniform items etc. 
 

Our complete School Improvement Plan is published on our website. 


